MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
DELAWARE COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH

APRIL 12, 2007
The regular meeting of the Board of Health was held April 12, 2007 in the Commissioner’s courtroom on the 3rd floor of the Delaware County building.   Chairperson Mrs. Judi Harris called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  The following board members were present:

Mrs. J. Harris


Mrs. K. Hutson
Dr. G. Costello

Dr. J. Roepke

Mrs. B. Terhune

Chairperson Harris asked for corrections to the March minutes.  Vice-chairperson K. Hutson asked for corrections to be made to the spelling of her last name and her husband’s last name. After discussing the corrections, a motion was made to accept the March minutes with corrections, seconded, motion carried.

Chairperson Harris asked Mr. Robert Jones, administrator to discuss the topic of office space. Mr. Jones asked the board members to refer to the copy of properties mailed to them earlier in the month. Mr. Jones presented the options of purchasing; leasing or renting a facility due to the fact of lack of space in the county building and housing the entire health department including the nursing division all in one office.  After further discussion, Chairperson J. Harris and the board members agreed Mr. Jones and Dr. Wilkins should proceed with research and proposal to the county commissioners for office space. 
Mr. Jones presented the amendment to the food service ordinance.  After discussion, Dr. Costello made a motion to accept the amendment to the food service ordinance, seconded by Dr. Roepke, motion carried.    
Mr. Jones discussed the Health Needs Assessment with the board members.  Mr. Jones highlighted certain topics but asked the board to review the document and further discussion would occur at the May board meeting.  Mr. Jones gave the board members a proposal for action to the findings of the assessment for their review.   
Mr. Jones asked the board members to review the 2006 annual report and further discussion would occur at the May board meeting.  
Chairperson Harris announced a seminar scheduled for May 23rd at Westminster Village with two sessions.  First session will cover pandemic preparation for the health care professional and the second session will cover pandemic preparedness for the home caregiver/what if you’re sick.  Chairperson Harris introduced Robyn Fisher-Meyer, the Public Health Preparedness Coordinator of the health department, who is scheduled to participate in the seminar.
Mr. Jones submitted the monthly divisional reports to the board for their review.

Mr. Jones asked Christiana Mann to report on a meeting regarding the design of a website for Delaware County.  C. Mann said they were in phase one of the design and information on health department programs, permitting, etc. will be accessible on the web.  
Chairperson Harris asked for further business, it was moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded and carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:17 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mrs. Judi Harris, Chairperson, Board of Health

Donna A. Wilkins, M.D., Health Officer

